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MAY 2010 PROGRAMS 

 
MAY 2 "INTERGENERATIONAL SERVICE:  FAMILY" 

 Who is, and what is, a family?  We will read stories and tell personal 

stories of what family means to different people.   Contact Director of 

Religious Education Maria Snyder at 537-2349 or dre@uufm.net 
  

MAY 9 "MOTHER'S PLACE IN THE WEB" 

 Reverend Thea Nietfeld reflects, "In our religious forebear Theodore 

Parker's era, there was a sentimental cult of motherhood.  What about 

today--when evolution and interdependence of everything has brought 

mothers down to earth?"  Contact Thea at 537-2349 or thean@uufm.net 
  

MAY 16 "FAMILY MINISTRY" 

 Join Reverend Phil Lund as he discusses Family Ministry.  What is it, and 

how do we achieve it?  We will also take some time to recognize the 

teachers who have encouraged our children’s spiritual growth this year.   

Contact/convener is Maria Snyder at 537-2349 or dre@uufm.net  
  

MAY 23 "THE MOUSE WHO FLEW" 

 Reverend Thea Nietfeld muses, "Facing fear and facing death are part of 

spiritual development.  Noting the holiday to honor those who have died, 

let's also honor the risk-taking needed to grow."  Contact Thea at  

 537-2349 or thean@uufm.net 
  

MAY 30 "HIGH PRIESTESS OF SOUL" 

 Fellowship member Jessie Freyermuth shares some of her work on the 

High Priestess of Soul, Nina Simone.  A musical exploration of this 

American treasure will deepen our understanding of her interpretations  

 of music that opened eyes around the world. Contact/convener is Eric 

Banner at 776-7649 or banner.eric@gmail.com 

  

 

 

 

 

 

UUFM is a 

WELCOMING CONGREGATION 
 

Learn more about the Welcoming Congregation initiative at 
www.uua.org/visitors/justicediversity/6252.shtml 
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HOMERUNS FOR HEALTHCARE 

 

The Flint Hills Community Clinic hosts 

its annual fundraiser, Homeruns for 

Healthcare: Jocks & Docs, Thursday, 

APRIL 29, at Wilson Field in Manhattan 

City Park.  The event starts at 6:30 pm 

with the first pitch at 7 pm.  FHCC is a 

free clinic providing health care to low-

income, uninsured regional residents.  

Tickets are $10/adults, and $5/ 

students and children.  Learn more 

from Betty Banner at 776-1887 or 

bettybanner@gmail.com 



THOUGHTS FROM THEA - REV THEA NIETFELD, APRIL 19, 2010 
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I introduced myself publicly as UUFM's community minister 

for the first time on March 24 at a 

SafeZone training at the K-State 

Union.  Along with Rev David Jones 

and Rev Erich Schwarz, I facilitated a 

workshop on inter-faith dialogue as a 

model for safe discussion of religious 

difference.  UUFM members Maria 

Snyder and Molly McGaughey were important contributors to 

the con-versation.  I hope we can present the program 

again in the fall.   
 

There must be dozens of such projects happening each 

month--as each of us lives out our faiths and are account-

able to our common religious heritage of congregational and 

community engagement.  I wonder how we can collect 

reports and photos to display and inspire each other ... 
 

Thank you for the opportunity to preach a little while Michael 

Nelson was on sabbatical.  He'll be back for June.      

                    Thea 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

CARING FOR OUR SOLDIERS 
 

UUFM has two deployed soldiers--Julio Torres and 

Randy Hagin--serving in Iraq right now.  While 

Randy will be back home on leave shortly, Julio has 

many months to go before he returns.  The UUFM 

Membership and Welcoming Committee is coordi-

nating a care package for Julio and we need your 

contributions.   
 

A list of items generally appreciated by deployed 

soldiers, and one or two things specifically request-

ed by Julio, follows.  Bring a few items with you on 

Sunday, MAY 2, and leave them in the collection 

box, located on the information table, next to the 

main door in the narthex.  Please note, it takes 

about two weeks for items to get from here to 

there, and it's getting hot, so things that melt are 

discouraged as are things that will go bad during 

that time.  Please, no glass containers.! 
 

! chips 

! breakfast bars 

! small bottles of orange juice 

! small cans of V8 juice 

! jerky (beef, turkey, buffalo, etc) 

! used DVDs 

! personal cards or letters 

! magazines - including gaming magazines 

! books on Unitarian Universalism 

! soap 

! baby wipes 

! tissues 

! sunscreen 

! lip balm 

! homemade cookies and other baked goods 

! powdered drink pouches (Kool-Aid and 

Countrytime make boxes of individual pouches  

        to pour directly into water bottles) 
 

Learn more from Membership and Welcoming 

members Jo Maseberg-Tomlinson at 477-2759 or 

welcome@uufm.net, or Eric Banner at 776-7649  

or banner.eric@gmail.com 

 

IN MEMORIAM … 

 

A dear and longtime friend of the Fellowship, BROCK 

DALE, passed away on Friday afternoon, April 23, 2010.  

Born December 15, 1918, Brock and his wife Bettie 

McSpedden Dale, who passed away in 2007, became 

members of the then Unitarian Fellowship of Manhattan 

in 1957, just a few weeks after our founding.  He gave 

his friendship, wisdom, music, and care to the Fellow-

ship throughout our 50  

plus years of growth  

and evolution, in times  

both lean and rich.   
 

We remember Brock  

with love and gratitude 

for his presence in so 

many lives.  Memorial   

services are pending and  

will be announced when  

plans are finalized. 



RE NEWS 
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As May approaches there is much to report in the world of RE.  

May 2 we will have another Intergenerational Sunday, and I will 

   shake it up again as we examine what 

   determines family. Then on May 15 

   and 16, Phil Lund will help us consider 

   ministry through generations with a 

   workshop on Multigenerational Minis-

   try [see page 5], and the service on

   Family Ministry on Sunday.  We will

   take some timeout of that service to 

appreciate the teachers who have helped our children grow 

spiritually this year.    This 3rd Thursday, we will offer an Open 

House for parents to see a presentation of what the kids learned 

this year, and to talk about the summer program and what is 

coming up in the next year.  See you there. 
 

The teens will continue with the afterlife theme on Friday, May 

14, with The Five People You Meet in Heaven [see Popcorn 

Theology, at right].  We have had great discussion and the teen 

group keeps growing. It’s an active group that would welcome 

some new energy. So, if you know tweens and teens that might 

be interested, send them our way, or stop in yourself and spend 

an evening with a movie and popcorn and our amazing youth 

group. 
 

We are actively looking for guest teachers for this summer’s 

Postcards from UUFM.  If you went somewhere last year, I may 

be asking you if you could come in and teach.  We always have 

helpers and would be glad to give you a hand in deciding what 

activities you might do.  If you have an idea of something you’d 

like to teach, let me know and I will get you on the schedule.  
 

I am off to the PSD Annual Conference "Roots and Wings."  

Look forward to a presentation opportunity when I get back.   

I am very excited about what I will learn.  The workshops look 

amazing! 
 

Don’t forget June 6 will be our annual Bon Voyage Party, which 

kicks off to the summer RE program.  It’s always tons of fun. 
  

     Maria 
 

RE OPEN HOUSE ! 

 

RE students and parents are invited to our first ever RE Open 

House coinciding with this month's Third Thursday Supper at  

6 pm, on MAY 20.  We hope all parents will be able to join us  

to see a presentation of what the kids have learned this year.  

We'll also talk about the summer Postcards from UUFM pro-

gram and explore plans for the coming year. 
 

Learn more from Maria Snyder at 537-2349 or dre@uufm.net or 

drop in during Maria's posted office hours (in rose box at right). 

 

REFLECTIONS - MARIA SNYDER, DRE, APRIL 22, 2010 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MARIA SNYDER'S SCHEDULE 
 

This month, Maria will be available in the Fellowship 

office on:  
 

Tuesday, May 4 -  2 to 5 pm 

Friday, May 7 -  2 to 5 pm 

Tuesday, May 11 -  2 to 5 pm 

Friday, May 14 -  3 to 6 pm 

Tuesday, May 18 -  2 to 5 pm 

Friday, May 21 -  2 to 5 pm  

Tuesday, May 25 -  2 to 5 pm 

Friday, May 28 -  2 to 5 pm  
 

 

During office hours, call Maria at 537-2349, or drop 

by the Fellowship building.  Contact Maria by email 

at anytime at dre@uufm.net 

TEENS - POPCORN THEOLOGY 

 
Teens, tweens, and parents are invited to join 

us for Popcorn Theology on scheduled Friday 

evenings.  Movies are contemporary selections, 

evoking introspective thought, and stimulating 

discussion of ethical and moral behavior in our 

own lives.  Recently viewed films have included 

Willow, The Fellowship of the Rings, and 

Defending Your Life. 
 

We meet at 6 pm, in the Inez Alsop room (old 

sanctuary).  On Friday, MAY 14, we'll watch 

The Five People You Meet in Heaven.  

Invite your friends and spend an  

evening with a good movie and  

popcorn.  Learn more from  

Maria Snyder at 537-2349  

or dre@uufm.net 

 

 
 

YOUTH CHOIR 

 
The UUFM Youth Choir takes a well-earned break in 

May.  All kids who enjoy singing are invited to join us 

when rehearsals resume.  Learn more from UUFM 

Singers director Michael Oldfather at 537-3738 or 

mou812@k-state.edu 
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ACTIVITIES AND EVENTS 
 

This month, the UUFM SINGERS rehearse on Sunday, MAY 2, and Sunday, MAY 9, 

at 9:30 am, in the New Sanctuary. Learn more from Michael Oldfather at  

 537-3738 or mou812@ksu.edu 
 

The MEN'S LUNCH group meets EVERY WEDNESDAY, at 12 noon, in the Fellowship's 

large RE room.  Bring a desire for lively conversation and a sack lunch for 

yourself.  Learn more from Jack Warren at 539-4073 or jomega@ksu.edu, or 

Charley Kempthorne at 564-1118 or charleykempthorne@dishmail.net 
 

The UUFM OPEN CIRCLE gathers for a Pagan / Wiccan workshop on Saturday, 

MAY 8, from 2 to 5 pm, at the Mystic Myths shop, 1123 Westloop Place.  Join 

us for The Warrior Within--The Inner Shaman, led by Rev Alfred Willowhawk.  

Discounted cost to participants is $10.  Space is limited, so those planning to 

attend should register at the store by May 5.  Learn more from Zac Bailey at 

(417) 619-5300 or zac.bailey@us.army.mil 
 

The WOMEN'S LUNCH group meets Wednesday, MAY 12, at 12 noon, in the 

Manhattan Room, at Meadowlark Hills.  We'll have a buffet lunch including 

fruit, bread, sandwich spreads, brownies and other goodies.  Cost is $6.83.   

All interested members, friends, and guests are invited.  Learn more from 

Florence Schwab at 539-0976 or fschwab@cox.net 
 

The UUFM DRUM CIRCLE gathers on Friday, MAY 14, at 7 pm, around the 

Fellowship's fire circle, or inside in case of inclement weather.  UUFM mem-

bers, guests, beginners and regulars, and those of all ages are welcome.  Bring 

your favorite rhythm instrument, or borrow one of ours.  Learn more from Pat 

Embers at 539-2819 or embers1@cox.net  
 

THIRD THURSDAY SUPPER gathers on MAY 20, at 6 pm, in the Inez Alsop all-

purpose room (old sanctuary).  This is not a potluck.  You may bring food to 

share if you wish, but it is not required.  Just bring your smile, family, and 

friends and join us for supper and great conversation!  This month, Maria 

Snyder hosts an OPEN HOUSE FOR RE PARENTS (see page 3) in concert with  

 this popular event.  Learn more from Susan Turner at 537-2349 or 

office@uufm.net 
 

Fellowship member Ana Franklin invites members and friends to a free, informal 

workshop exploring CHANT IN YOGA, on Saturday, MAY 22, at 3 pm, at Yoga 

Connection, 321 Poyntz Avenue, Suite A, in Manhattan. This is an informal 

gathering for those interested in learning to chant Yoga Sutras and other yoga 

related chants.  Plan to have an empty stomach for this class.   Chairs are 

available for those who prefer not to sit on the floor.  Learn more from Ana  

 at 341-9908 or yogaconnection@gmail.com 
 

The UUFM BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP gathers at 7 pm, on Wednesday, MAY 26.  

We'll be reading The Guernsey Literary and Potato Peel Pie Society, by Mary 

Ann Schaffer.  Location will be announced on the Fellowship list serv, and in 

Sunday morning bulletins.  Learn more from Anne Marchin at 539-3026 or 

annemarchin22@hotmail.com  
 

UUFM members and friends meet once or twice a week for MORNING COFFEE  

  at various locations around Manhattan.  Learn more from Anne Marchin at  

  539-3026 or annemarchin22@hotmail.com, or watch for email announcements 

on the UUFM list serv.  If you have not joined our list serv and would like to 

view announcements and join in discussions of interest, email Susan Turner  

  at office@uufm.net to receive an invitation. 

 

MEADOWLARK HILLS SERVICE 

 

This month's UUFM Service at 

Meadowlark will be on Wednesday, 

MAY 5, at 3 pm in the Wroten House 

Library.  The program is Happiness, 

led by Reverend Thea Nietfeld.  The 

words to a popular song were "Don’t 

Worry Be Happy."  Can we transform 

some of life’s challenges into positive 

experiences by choosing happier 

options?  Let’s talk about it.  Learn 

more from Kathleen Oldfather at 

537-3738 or kjoldfather@gmail.com  
 

 

UUFM HUMANISTS 

 

Fellowship Humanists and fellow 

travelers meet Thursday, MAY 6, at  

7 pm, in the large RE room to con-

tinue discussion of Greg Epstein’s 

"Good Without God--What a Billion 

Nonreligious People DO Believe."  

Learn more from Michael Oldfather 

at 537-3738 or mou812@ksu.edu   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RE BON VOYAGE PARTY 

   AND WELCOME BACK RECEPTION  

 

This year's UUFM summer potluck 

will not be held on Memorial week-

end.  Instead, following the Sunday 

service on JUNE 4, we'll gather with 

two reasons to celebrate, as we bid 

Bon Voyage to RE students launching 

their Postcards from UUFM summer 

program, and also, welcome Michael 

Nelson's return from sabbatical.   
 

The Membership/Social Committee 

will provide meat and veggie sand-

wich fillings, buns, and dessert.  

Bring a salad, side dish, or fruit to 

share.  Following the main meal, join 

us for a dessert reception, as we 

welcome Michael home.  Learn more 

from Courtney Markle at 236-1563 or 

clmarkle@hotmail.com



SOCIAL ACTION AT UUFM 
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VOLUNTEER AND 

   SOCIAL ACTION OPPORTUNITIES 

 
Our Welcoming and Membership Committee 

is seeking a few volunteers to help form 

new REFRESHMENT AND GREETING TEAMS. 

This is an easy way to give to the Fellow-

ship with a minimal investment of time--

only three Sundays each year.  Learn more 

from Jo Maseberg-Tomlinson at 477-2759 

or welcome@uufm.net, or Elke Lorenz at 

539-3527 or ellorenz@uufm.net 
 

This month, Fellowship volunteers will pre-

pare and serve HAPPY KITCHEN COMMUNITY 

BREAKFASTS on Friday, MAY 7, and MAY 21, 

from 7:30 to 9 am, at St Paul's Episcopal 

Church.  VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED to occa-

sionally fill in for regular helpers.  The meal 

is free and all are invited to join us for good 

food and fellowship. Donations are wel-

come.  Learn more from Shirley Hobrock, 

776-3175 or shirleyjhobrock@hotmail.com 
 

The MANHATTAN EMERGENCY SHELTER needs 

our help!  The shelter is experiencing a 

severe budget deficit due to recent govern-

ment cutbacks. Many small items are need-

ed, such as disposable razors, individual 

soaps and shampoos, deodorant, ibupro-

fen, pacifiers, kids' socks, and nail clippers.  

Non-perishable FOOD is most needed at 

this time.  Contributions may be placed in 

the box decorated by RE students in the 

southwest corner of the narthex.  Learn 

more from Yvonne Lacy at 539-4404 or 

socialjustice@uufm.net 
 

 
APRIL HELPING HANDS 

 

The April 11 Helping Hands collection for 

the Fairy Godmother's Fund raised $564.   

Thank you for your generous support. 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

HELPING HANDS SUNDAY 
 

Each month our Social Action Committee selects an agency or associa-

tion to receive the morning offering on the second Sunday.  On Sunday, 

MAY 9, our morning collection will benefit the PEGGY BOWMAN SECOND 

CHANCE FUND, providing low-income Kansas women with financial as-

sistance to terminate a pregnancy and access to reproductive health 

care.  Learn more at www.pbscf.org 
 

All cash contributions and checks placed in the offering basket on the 

second Sunday of the month go to the Helping Hands Sunday benefici-

ary, and should be made out to UUFM.  Write "for UUFM" in the memo 

line if you wish your contribution to benefit the Fellowship.  Learn more 

from our Helping Hands Sunday coordinator Betty Banner at 776-1887 

or bettybanner@gmail.com 

 
EQUAL EXCHANGE COFFEE AND CFL SALES 
 

FAIR TRADE PRODUCTS are offered for purchase at the Fellowship follow-

ing Sunday programs.  Whole bean, ground, and decaf 

coffees, as well as chocolate, and tea are available. To 

learn more, or purchase Fair Trade products, ask Anne 

Cowan at 537-2025 or anne_cowan@sbcglobal.net or 

ask her on Sunday mornings.  
 

Anne also coordinates the sale of COMPACT FLUORESCENT LIGHT BULBS 

(CFLs) on Sunday mornings, in support of the Fellowship's efforts to 

encourage green living.  Bulbs are $4, and may be purchased for your 

own use, or donated to families seeking help from Shepherd's Crossing. 

 
HOMERUNS FOR HEALTHCARE 
 

The Flint Hills Community Clinic hosts its annual fundraiser, Homeruns 

for Healthcare: Jocks & Docs, on Thursday, APRIL 29, at Wilson Field in 

Manhattan City Park.  The event starts at 6:30 pm with the first pitch at 

7 pm.  FHCC is a free clinic providing health care to low-income, 

uninsured regional residents.  Tickets are $10/adults, and $5/students 

and children.  Learn more from Betty Banner at 776-1887 or 

bettybanner@gmail.com 

 
SOCIAL ACTION COMMITTEE MEETING 

 

The Social Action Committee will meet in the Inez Alsop room on 

Wednesday, MAY 12, at 5:30 pm.  The agenda includes the selection of 

Helping Hands recipients for the coming year.  Learn more from Social 

Action chair Yvonne Lacy at 539-4404 or socialjustice@uufm.net 
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As I began the year as Chair of the UUFM Board, I did 

not fully appreciate the scope of what we do collectively 

and what you do individu-

ally to bring liberal religion 

to Manhattan and to help 

make the community a 

better place.  As Eric Banner 

pointed out last Sunday, our 

congregational model of 

"shared ministry" is a good 

one, as it lets no one sit 

back and be ministered to.  We are each part of the 

ministry as we find niches where we can serve in some 

meaningful way.  The list of community service projects 

for UUFM is large; our people and dollars are "out there" 

in many agencies that serve those who are less for-

tunate.  We are reminded that the most successful 

Unitarian Universalist groups (Fellowship, Church, et al.) 

are those with the most active community outreach 

programs. 
  

I came to be Chair this year without a personal agenda, 

except to enable each of you and UUFM as a whole to 

achieve success with our programs including, Sunday 

programming, religious education, social justice out-

reach, and the kind of social and caring things that only 

we can give to each other.  I am satisfied that each of us 

has ministered successfully in ways that only a shared 

ministry can achieve. 
   

             Brice Hobrock, UUFM Executive Board Chair 
 

Contact Brice at 776-3175 or bhobrock@uufm.net.   
 

 
EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING 
 

The Executive Board meets Thursday, MAY 13, at  

7 pm, in the Inez Alsop all-purpose room (old sanc-

tuary).  Interested members and friends are invited to 

attend and observe the proceedings. Learn more from 

Board Chair Brice Hobrock at 776-3175 or 

bhobrock@uufm.net 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MULTI-GENERATIONAL MINISTRY WORKSHOP 

 
The UUFM Religious Education (RE) Committee has 

arranged a workshop to be led by Reverend Phillip 

Lund, Prairie Star District Lifespan Program Director.  

The workshop will meet during the afternoon on 

Saturday, MAY 15, in the Fellowship's Inez Alsop room. 
 

Reverend Lund has a long history with the Prairie Star 

District (PSD) and the Unitarian Universalist Association 

of Congregations (UUA).  He has led numerous work-

shops designed to guide participants through the plan-

ning and organization of child friendly services, and 

much of his work over the years has focused on inter-

generational cooperation and interaction within our 

congregations, benefiting all members both young and 

older. 
 

Additional details about the workshop, as well as exact 

time, and any registration requirements will be an-

nounced as the information becomes available.  Learn 

more from Maria Snyder at 537-2349 or dre@uufm.net 

 

 

 

 

 

 
WELCOMING AND MEMBERSHIP/SOCIAL MEETING 

 

The recently combined Welcoming and Membership/Social 

Committee meets following the Sunday, MAY 23, service in 

the Inez Alsop room to prepare for the coming year and 

plan the upcoming Bon Voyage Party / Welcoming Recep-

tion on June 4.  Learn more from Shirley Hobrock at  

776-3175 or shirleyjhobrock@hotmail.com 
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Administrator's Schedule 
 

In May, Susan Turner will be available in 

the Fellowship office on: 
  

Tuesday, May 4 - 12 to 5 pm  

Thursday, May 6 - 12 to 5 pm  

Monday, May 10 -   3 to 5 pm  

Tuesday, May 11 - 12 to 5 pm  

Thursday, May 13 -   4 to 7 pm  

Monday, May 17 -   3 to 5 pm  

Tuesday, May 18 - 12 to 5 pm  

Thursday, May 20 -   4 to 9 pm  

Thursday, May 27 - 12 to 5 pm 

Saturday, May 29 - 11 am to 6 pm  

Monday, May 31 -   3 to 5 pm  
 

Call Susan at 537-2349 during office hours, 

or drop by the office.  She may be reached 

at any time by email at office@uufm.net 

 
 

 
 

GREETING AND  
        REFRESHMENT TEAMS 

 

May 2: June and Charley Kempthorne,  
     Jack Warren, and Anne Cowan  

May 9: Courtney Markle, Jennifer Askey,  
    Dick and Sylvia Beeman 

May 16: Elke Lorenz, Sandy Nelson, and  
    Molly McGaughey 

May 23: Barbara Hacker, Gwen Geiselman, 
    Jim Shanteau, Sam Lacy, and  
    Terri Franz   

May 30: Betty Banner, Bernd and Enell  
    Foerster, Colina and Stew  
    Stanton   
 

Coffee and greeting teams consist of one 

leader/coordinator, and three or four 

helpers to provide Sunday morning 

greeting and refreshments.  Teams sign 

up for only three Sundays each year.  

WE STILL NEED VOLUNTEERS TO FORM 

THREE OR FOUR ADDITIONAL COFFEE AND 

GREETING TEAMS.  Ask Jo Maseberg-

Tomlinson or Elke Lorenz at 539-3527 or 

ellorenz@uufm.net to learn more. 
 

THANKS to everyone who has already vol-

unteered for one of our teams! Learn 

more from Welcoming and Membership 

Committee chair Jo Maseberg-Tomlinson 

at 477-2759 or jo.maseberg@gmail.com  

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

HELPFUL INFORMATION FOR MEMBERS AND FRIENDS 
 

Contact Fellowship administrator Susan Turner at 539-3272 or 

office@uufm.net to UPDATE YOUR MAILING, PHONE, or EMAIL information, 

or to CANCEL YOUR SUBSCRIPTION to this newsletter.  Members and 

friends may also reach Susan during her posted office hours (seen at 

bottom left) at 537-2349. 
 

If you have been considering BECOMING A MEMBER of UUFM, please ask 

our Membership / Social Committee co-chairs Shirley Hobrock at  

 776-3175 or shirleyjhobrock@hotmail.com, or Jo Maseberg-Tomlinson  

 at 477-2759 or welcome@uufm.net, for information and assistance.  
 

Fellowship members may receive the UUA magazine UU WORLD, without 

cost.  UU World is available on audiotape, for those with visual or read-

ing difficulties.  Subscribe by contacting Susan Turner at 537-2349 or 

office@uufm.net. Read UU World online at www.uuworld.org 
 

Join in email discussions of interest to Fellowship members and friends on 

our LIST SERV.  List serv members may choose to receive each message 

individually; as one daily "digest;" or check messages by logging into 

our list serv web site.  Contact list serv moderator Ruth Welti at 

welti@ksu.edu to subscribe.  
 

UUFM bookkeeper Kathleen Oldfather would be happy to help you set up 

ELECTRONIC PAYMENT of your pledge contributions. If you wish, pledge 

installments can be debited automatically from your checking or savings 

account on a weekly, bi-weekly, or monthly basis.  There is no cost for 

this service.  Ask Kathleen at 537-3738 or kjoldfather@gmail.com, or 

pick up literature and a form from the information rack in our narthex. 
 

SUNDAY ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

Please contact fellowship administrator Susan Turner at 537-2349 or 

office@uufm.net, NO LATER THAN WEDNESDAY EVENING with announce-

ments and information for inclusion in the Sunday morning Order of 

Service bulletin.  Check the bulletin each week for important announce-

ments of upcoming activities and events.  
 

CARING FOR MEMBERS AND FRIENDS 
 

If you could use a hand, or if you know members or friends who are ex-

periencing life challenges, and would appreciate assistance, please let 

our Caring Committee know. Contact Caring Committee co-chairs 

Yvonne Lacy at 539-4404 or yvcq67lacy@sbcglobal.net, or Barbara 

Hacker at 587-8002, or let us know at 537-2349 or office@uufm.net  
 

BUILDING USE AND SCHEDULING  
 

Please check with Susan Turner to be sure your desired date is available 

before finalizing plans for COMMITTEE MEETINGS, Fellowship activities, or 

private events that will be held in the Fellowship building.  To confirm 

building availability and schedule your activity, or for more information, 

contact Sue at 537-2349 or office@uufm.net 
 

JUNE NEWSLETTER DEADLINE  
 

The deadline for submissions to the April edition of The UUFM Voice is 

Saturday, MAY 15.  Please send news, meetings, announcements, and 

events to Susan Turner at 539-3272 or office@uufm.net
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UUFM QUICK CONTACTS 
June !"  #$!$  thru May %!"  #$!! 

   
REVEREND MICHAEL NELSON &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&  '(!%) (*!+#*#* 
 minister@uufm&net 
UUFM OFFICE" Susan Turner" administrator &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&& ,%-+ #%.( 
 office@uufm&net 
DIRECTOR OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION" Maria Snyder &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&& ,%-+ #%.( 
 dre@uufm&net 
    

EXECUTIVE BOARD OFFICERS 
  
  

CHAIR" Larry Weaver &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&& ,%( +%!-* 
 lweaver@uufm&net 
CHAIR+ELECT and COUNCIL OF COMMITTEES chair" Anne Cowan &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&  ,%- +#$#, 
 anne_cowan@sbcglobal&net 
TREASURER and FINANCE C OMMITTEE chair" Mark Mayfield &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&& --*+*.(, 
 ferguson_mayfield@mac&com 
SECRETARY" Dick Beeman &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&& ,%(+(%*( 
 rbeeman@cox&net 
MEMBER+AT+LARGE" Kim Belanger &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&  ,/-+ /!$- 
 kgardenbelanger@yahoo&com 
MEMBER+AT+LARGE" Jason Maseberg+Tomlinson &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&& .--+#-*$ 
 jasontomlinson@gmail&com 
IMMEDIATE PAST CHAIR and NOMINATING COMMITTEE chair" Brice Hobrock &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&& --* + %!-, 
 bhobrock@uufm&net 
  
 FELLOWSHIP CONTACTS 
  

PROGRAMMING " Jennifer Askey" co+chair &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&  ,%- + !#-# 
 jda!#-@gmail&com 
       Courtney Markle" co+chair &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&   #%* + !,*% 
 clmarkle@hotmail&com 
RELIGIOUS E DUCATION " Sandy Nelson" co+chair &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&  %.! + $!%, 
 sandralounelson@yahoo&com 
       Kathleen Tanona" co+chair &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&  ,%-+ *#$/ 
 kmtanona@hotmail&com 
FACILITIES " Mark Moser &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&& ,%-+ ,$#/ 
 mark@grapeviner&com 
       Tom Manney" Building Maintenance sub+committee  &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&  ,%-+ $*#. 
 tmanney@ksu&edu 
       Sylvia Beeman" Grounds sub+committee &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&& ,%(+ (%*( 
 sbeewoman@hotmail&com 
       Lorrie Cross" Aesthetics sub+committee &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&& ,%(+ -//% 
 lmcross@kansas&net 
       Barbara Hacker" Memorial Garden sub+committee &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&& ,/-+/$$# 
 bjhacker@networksplus&net 
BOOKKEEPER" Sandy Nelson &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&  %.! + $!%, 
 sandralounelson@yahoo&com 
SOCIAL ACTION" Yvonne Lacy &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&  ,%(+..$. 
 socialjustice@uufm&net 
       Ana Franklin" Happy Kitchen community breakfast coordinator &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&  %.!+ (($/ 
 yogaconnection@gmail&com 
WELCOMING CONGREGATION" Charles Dedmon &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&& '-/,) -*,+%*,$ 
 cddedmon@hotmail&com 
COMMUNICATIONS 'web" publicity)" Dan Swenson &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&& ,%-+ .-%% 
 web@uufm&net 
MEMBERSHIP AND WELCOMING 0  SOCIAL " Jo Maseberg+Tomlinson" co+chair &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&  .--+ #-,( 
 welcome@uufm&net 
       Shirley Hobrock" co+chair &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&  --* + %!-, 
 shirleyjhobrock@hotmail&com 
LONG+RANGE PLANNING"  MUSIC " ADULT AND YOUTH CHOIRS " Michael Oldfather &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&  ,%- + %-%/ 
 mou/!#@ksu&edu 
CARING" Barbara Hacker" co+chair &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&& ,/-+/$$# 
 bjhacker@networksplus&net 
     Yvonne Lacy" co+chair &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&& ,%(+..$. 
 ycvq*-lacy@sbcglobal&net 
COMMITTEE ON MINISTRY " Pat Embers  &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&   ,%(+ #/!( 
 embers!@cox&net 
HISTORIAN" Charley Kempthorne &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&  ,*.+ !!!/ 
 charleykempthorne@dishmail&net 
NEWSLETTER and SUNDAY  BULLETIN announcements" Susan Turner &&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&&   ,%-+ #%.( 
 office@uufm&net 


